Return to school from Monday 8th March.

We're delighted to say that Nunthorpe Primary Academy will re-open to all pupils from Monday 8th March.

Arriving at school

To enable and encourage social distancing the following measures must be adhered to:

- Drop off time will be between 08:45 and 09:00- however, please do not gather at the gate waiting for it to open. We'd like to see a steady flow of arrivals for 15 minutes.
- Parents are encouraged to drop children off at the normal gate and allow pupils to walk to their classrooms themselves, entering through the fire door (younger children should be accompanied).
- School will be operating a one-way system as in the autumn term. You will enter via the gate near the
 crossing, walk across the playground, down the side of school and out into our car park (staff will direct you
 in the right direction).

Leaving school (Opposite to entry)

- School will finish at 15:10 for Y4, 5 & 6 and EYFS and at 15:20 for Y1, 2 & 3. Parents collecting children should enter school on foot via the car park gate or the nursery pedestrian entrance and walk down the side of school onto the playground. Please do not park in our school car park.
- Once on the playground, please stand in the designated year group zone for your child and your child will be sent to you (as in the autumn term).
- If you have more than one child, stand in the zone for your youngest child and the other will be sent to you.
- Then please leave the school site via the usual gate, observing social distancing.
- If you need to discuss something, please email or arrange a telephone call via the office.
- Please do not bring dogs onto our site unless unavoidable (and please carry them if possible).

Car Park

• The gates of the school car park will be closed to traffic from 08:45 – 09:10 and 15:15 – 15:30 to ensure the safety of pedestrians. Parents who require disabled access will need to drop children off before 08:45 and pick up before 15:15.

Uniform & Equipment

- All pupils should be in full school uniform (please label clothing), as usual.
- Pupils should only bring essentials such as lunch boxes, hats, coats, a book in a book bag and PE kit in a
 drawstring bag. Please ensure that children do not bring unnecessary bags, pencil cases or backpacks. All
 pupils will be provided with their own pencil case with equipment.
- Pupils in Y5 & Y6 who are allowed to walk home may bring in a mobile phone, which will be handed to the teacher.

PΕ

We want the children to be outdoors as much as possible so please ensure your child has an outdoor PE kit from Y1-Y6.

Lunchtime

The normal menu will continue as per week 1. Those children on packed lunches should bring in their packed lunch as normal.

Extended School

A separate letter has been sent out.